 These minutes have not been formally approved and are subject 
to change or modification by the public body at the next meeting.



SOUTH PLAINFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
MEETING MINUTES
June 9, 2020


The meeting was called to order by President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley at 6:31 pm. via virtual technology (Zoom) due to the Governor’s Executive Orders related to the pandemic of COVID-19

President Nagel-Smiley announced that the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting was published in the official newspapers, The Observer, The Courier-News and The Home News Tribune.

In attendance were:  President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Vice President Gary Jones and Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  Trustees: Bob Bengivenga Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, and Anne Troop.  Absent:  Stephanie Wolak.
Also in attendance were:  Linda Hansen, Carmela Miller and Ken Morgan.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a moment of silence for those who died from COVID19 and racial injustice.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  since there was no flag presented, the Pledge was omitted.

MINUTES:
President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Library Meeting Minutes of May 12, 2020.

President Nagel-Smiley asked the Board if there were any questions or comments about the Library Meeting Minutes of May 12, 2020.  

Vice President Jones made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  In Favor: Frank Lemos, Ray Rusnak, Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Gary Jones, and President Nagel-Smiley.  Abstain:  Bob Bengivenga


PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the Payment of Vouchers, check #13649 through #13674 totaling $40,318.07.  

Treasurer Melissa Katsingris made the motion to accept the Payment of Vouchers, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.

MONTHLY REPORTS:

Expense Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Expense Report.

Treasurer Melissa Katsingris made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or concerns.

Linda Hansen stated that the only thing that may stand out to everyone is a $5,770.00 charge.  That is for our annual periodical subscriptions.  We have about one hundred different magazines that we subscribe to.  It’s like an automatic renewal.  We go through and check to see how different titles are doing.  The good ones we keep and maybe we switch it out a little bit but it has always been in that $5,000.00 to $6,000.00 range.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or concerns.  Seeing none.


The motion passed unanimously.


Cash Receipt Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Cash Receipt Report.

Vice President Jones made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  

President Nagel-Smiley reminded everyone that last month Treasurer Melissa Katsingris explained that April Municipal Support payment was going to be given to us at a later date.  The reason the May one is not there is because they paid us for May and June on June 1, 2020.  Linda Hansen explained that the Cash Receipt Report is for the previous month.  You see both April and May do not have the local support filled in. That’s because at the first June Borough meeting, they will approve the previous two checks.  We will have a double payment in July.

April is the only blank space, and as Melissa explained, we were helping tax payers and the town.  It will be made up later on in the year.

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or concerns.  Seeing none.


The motion passed unanimously.


Statistical Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Statistical Report.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Vice President Jones.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or comments.

Linda Hansen stated that we seem to be doing pretty well with our electronic circulation.  President Nagel-Smiley asked how we got 41 for juvenile fiction.  Linda Hansen explained that is the children’s staff going in and checking out books so that they could do virtual story time.  We needed to get new stuff because we have gone through everything that we took home with us.

The motion passed unanimously.

President Nagel-Smiley stated that Linda and she have spoken many times through this whole pandemic and as we saw today, the Governor is opening retails, hair salons, barbers, pools, etc. but nothing has come out about the libraries.  Last Thursday she contacted Senator Diegnan and asked him to find out.  He got back to her after speaking to the Governor’s staff member and stated that the staff can go in. The Governor will be making a statement this week regarding libraries.  I will be attending two webinars this week, one on Thursday with the Library Trustees and one on Monday June 15, 2020 regarding the reopening with Policy modifications.  I extended the email to the Policy Committee as well as Melissa Katsingris and the Trustees.  Anne Troop also registered for the one on Thursday June 11, 2020.  It appears that the indoor gathering is going from 10 to 50 people or 25% of the building’s capacity, whichever is lower and outdoor is going from 25 to 100 with the hopes by June 22, 2020, 250 people outdoors and 500 people July 3, 2020.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Ms. Hansen reviewed her Director’s Report in detail.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Director’s Report.

Vice President Jones made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

Finance and Budget:  President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions regarding the Bank Statement report.  There were no comments or question and the Board accepted the Bank Statement.  

President Nagel-Smiley stated that there are no other committee reports.

OLD BUSINESS:  There were no Old Business items for this evening.

PUBLIC COMMENT:   

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to open the meeting up to the public.

Vice President Jones made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously. 


Ken stated that this Friday we have a couple Laurel & Hardy movies.  We are going to have an introduction for it on Wednesday for just a reminder and then on Friday we will post the links for each movie.  If there are any movies that have been shown that you have missed, just go to our Facebook page and scroll down to the previous announcements and the links should still be there.  If it is all right with Linda, we will keep doing this for the foreseeable future until we are ready to start showing them back in the library.  Joan and I are checking for different movies that are available on YouTube, Archive.org or something like that so there is enough material out there so that is not a problem.  

NEW BUSINESS:  There were no New Business items for this evening.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked what is the consensus of the Board if in July we were to meet back at the library, with masks, six feet apart, our numbers are small so we would be within the Governor’s numbers.  Does anyone feel we should not meet at the library or would you be willing? The outcome was that the Board feels we should give it a little bit more time.  President Nagel-Smiley stated that the July meeting will be virtual and we will see where we are at for the August meeting to make a decision.  Frank Lemos asked about the status of the Plexiglas by the circulation desk and computers.  Linda stated that we are scheduled to be in front of the queue when they are around to installing them as they did some pre-ordering.  They should be installed in hopefully the next month after they are received.  There is no wait for materials just for installation.

President Nagel-Smiley asked Ray Rusnak to explain what happened to the pergola.  Ray informed the Board that there must have been a windstorm and the lattice on the pergola got loose but it has been repaired and everything is ok at this point.  President Nagel-Smiley asked if Linda knew when it was going to be stained.  Ray stated that he contacted Len Miller at DPW and they are involved with what is going on at the pool and he said when they are clear with that, they will be able to stain the pergola. 

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to close the public portion of the meeting.

Vice President Jones made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop. Motion passes unanimously.

TRUSTEE REMARKS:

Ray Rusnak:  Everything is good on my part. 
Vice President Jones:  I am progressing better than they expected and I’m feeling good about it.  I want to wish everybody a safe and Happy July 4th.
Melissa Katsingris:  Gary, I’m glad you’re doing better.  Bob, it’s wonderful to hear your voice, welcome back.  Looking forward for James finishing up school.  He will have the summer of the 1980’s where we will be doing nothing.  He is also turning 13 on Saturday so I will have a teenager in the house.  We’ll just keep on keeping on.
Anne Troop:  Nice to see everyone.  I miss the library very much and am looking forward to getting back to it.
Bob Bengivenga:  It’s nice to see all of you and hear from you.  I appreciate the phone calls I received and the prayers.  They were very nice to have.  The doctor said that it is going to be a long haul but miracles happen every day.  That’s what I go by.  Keep safe and have a happy 4th of July.  I have a problem with the masks because you’re breathing in your own carbon monoxide and that works a little bad for me so I will probably have a longer extension of not being able to come to a meeting but definitely call in.  
Annemarie Stoeckel:  I’m glad to hear Gary and Bob are doing better and wish you both continued health and same to the rest of you.  I am so glad they are starting to lift the band, cautiously optimistic but we still have to be diligent in keeping safe and doing what they tell us to do.  I don’t think we are going to get back to our old normal at least until there is some kind of vaccine.  Enjoy your summer but please be safe. 
Frank Lemos:  I wish everyone a good Flag Day and Happy 4th of July.
Cheryl Nagel-Smiley:  I am delighted Bob is back and glad that Gary is healing.  I would like to make a statement, Linda and I talked about this since we are a public library.  

South Plainfield Public Library – the key word is “public”.  Our library has always been a public place as a resource for all residents of our community as well as the surrounding communities. By the very nature of operating as a public library we welcome all races, creeds, ethnic backgrounds, and religions.

This is very evident in the diversity of the programs that we provide for the community, and the different age groups served. The South Plainfield Library has been an instrument to educate the community to other groups of people living in our diverse community, state and country.

It has been a safe haven for many whether to read a book, see a program, do a craft, listen to a lecture, use the computer or just come in to see a friendly face and say hello.
In speaking on behalf of the Board of Trustees I would like to affirm both the Mayor and Council’s as well as Police Chief Parker’ statements regarding the horrendous acts witnessed against those of color. We believe that racism is wrong and we must work with each other to stop the racial injustice that the African American community continues to face.

ADJOURNMENT: 

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to adjourn the Library Board Meeting at 7:11 pm.

Vice President Jones made the motion, seconded by Annemarie Stoeckel.  The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, 

Carmela A. Miller
Library Board Secretary
